
    

A message from Jenna  

I would like to say a big THANK YOU to all the staff, families  and children for helping me settle into 

the Acting Directorõs position for the last 6 months  while Jess was on Maternity Leave . The support 

that I have received from everyone has been overwhelming.  I have enjoyed the opportunity to sit 

in the Directorõs chair and learn the complexities of directing the service.  I have especially loved 

all the cu ddles in the afternoon from the children as they leave. I have certainly missed being in 

the room with the children and am looking forward to getting back into the swing of things in 

2019.  

The year is quickly drawing to a close  and we have been busy pract icing and preparing for our 

Christmas Concerts, decorating our rooms, making lasting memories with the children and 

enjoying the festive season. Over the next  month or so we will be preparing  and planning  for a 

brand new and exciting year ahea dé complete w ith a brand -new playground! This has been a 

wonderful journey and seeing the transformation over the weeks has been amazing!   

I am also excited to announce that I have been offered (and accepted) the position of 

Educational Leader.  In this role I will con tinue to work with the Adventures management team to 

ensure the quality of our Educational Programs and Practices are maintained and continually 

improved.  No doubt I will be seeking your input into how I can ensure we exceed the national 

quality standards  including:  

¶ Ensuring high quality practices are embedded in our service operations.  

¶ Ensuring our centre practice s continue to be informed by critical reflection  

¶ Engaging with families and/or the community to help shape our programs and practices  

An extra special event:  

John and Vi Coulthard have been wonderful neighbours to Adventures Preschool and to Shayne 

and Nerrilee from the very beginning of the Adventuresõ journey.  They never complain about 

returning lost balls, hats and other surprises that manage  to make it over the shared fence and 

have often commented on enjoying the playful noise they occasionally hear from the children 

playing outside.  We have enjoyed feeding their fish when they take a holiday and are always 

excited to benefit from the beaut iful citrus trees in their gardens.  

Shayne recently noticed that their Australian flag had started to deteriorate and suggested that 

Adventures present them with a brand -new flag as a replacement and as a gift to express our 

gratitude.  As it turned out a  new flag was the perfect gift and certainly touched a chord for John 

and Vi.  John wanted to let us know the enormous significance of the flag and the reason he will 

always fly the Australian flag on his property.  Importantly for the children, John also invited us in to 

officially raise the new flag at 11am on 8/11/2018 and join them in acknowledging the upcoming 

centenary of the signing of the Armistice and the end to World War 1 (11/11/1918).  

John and Vi also wrote a letter to Adventures explaining the significance of their new flag.  The 

content of this letter has been reproduced on the following page :  

From all the educators we wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!  

We would also like to wish all our Navigator children and families who are embarking on a new 

and exciting adventure next year the very best. We know that your children are more than ready 

for this milestone.  

Jenna 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A letter from our lovely neighbours  

The 11th November 2018 will be the centenary of signing the Armistice which ended World War I.  This momentous 

occasion is particularly significant in our house because of the number of close family members who were actually 

still fighting in the trenches of France and Belgium on the day the guns fell silent.  That all except one survived that 

terrible conflict, gives us cause to give thanks for their service and sacrifice. 

hƴ Ƴȅ ǿƛŦŜΩǎ ǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ - 

Father:   Sgt. Samuel Alan Agnew, 4th Battalion 

Uncles:   Sgt. James Josiah Agnew, 17th Battalion 

QM Sgt. David Joseph Isaacs (MSM) 23rd Machine Gun coy., 3rd Division 

  Corp. Robert Louis Isaacs, 14th Battalion 

Cousin: Sgt. Woolf William Isaacs, 22nd Battalion (killed in action 5 Aug 1916 at Pozieres ς with no known 

grave) 

On my side of the family ς  

Uncles: Capt William Wolsingham Trees, Portsmouth Battalion, Royal Marines ς also served in Gallipoli and 

was 3rd last man to leave in the final evacuation. 

 Pvt. Gilbert McLean Eadie, 8th Glasgow Territorial Rgt. 

 

They shall not grow old, as we that are left grow old. 

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 

At the going down on the sun, and in the morning,  

We will remember them. 
 

This new flag which we raise today was given to us in the spirit of 

friendship by our good neighbours, Adventures (Shayne and 

Nerrilee). 

God Bless All ς Go in Peace. 

John and Vi Coulthard 

11am 8th November 2018 

 

 

 



 

Diary Dates  

Tuesday 27 th November 2018- Preschool Christmas Concert @ 12pm  

Monday 10 th December  2018- Discoverers Christmas Party @ 3pm  

Wednesday 12 th December  2018- Explorersõ Christmas Concert @ 3pm  

Friday 21 st December 2018 - Last Day  for  Adventures 2018  

7th January  2019- Adventures first day back for  2019 

 

   

2019 Fee Structure 

0-3yrs $131 a day 

3-5yrs $111 a day 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

hǳǊ CŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ .ƻƻƪǎ ƻǊ {ƻƴƎǎΧ 

Discoverers 
 

 

 

 

 

The farmer has tumbled down into the dell, 

and everyone from his wife and nurse to the 

cat and the rat come running to his rescue. 

Hand in hand, they make a human chain to 

pull the farmer out of the dell. Everyone 

makes the effort --except for that haughty 

slice of swiss cheese.  

Explorers 

When four friends encounter a cranky bear, 

Moose, Lion and Zebra all think they know 

how to cheer him up. But it is plain, boring 

Sheep who has the answer. Vibrant 

illustrations and a fun, engaging story make 

this bo ok perfect for reading aloud.  

  

Investigators 

 

 

Three clever  billy goats outwit a big ugly troll 

that lives under the bridge they must cross 

on their way up the mountain. Retells the 

traditional tale about three billy goats who 

trick a troll that lives under the bridge.  

 

Navigators 

 

 

This traditional Christmas carol is given a 

modern twist in this beautifully illustrated, 

tabbed board .  

 

 



 

 

Moroccan Lamb and Rice 
(Serves 6) 

Ingredients      

 

2 Cups brown rice  

1 Cup white rice  

500 Grams Lamb mince  

2 Onions (diced)  

1 Teaspoon Ginger  

1 eggplant  

2 Zucchini  

2 capsicum (Any Colour)  

1 Tbsp Tomato Paste  

425 Grams Crushed Tomatoes  

Method  

1. Coo k rice in a rice cooker or boil over the stove  

2. Brown the onions and ginger  

3. Add mince to onions and ginger and cook through  

4. Add Eggplant, zucchini, Capsicum, Tomato Paste and Crushed Tomatoes 

and stir through. (do not overcook as vegies will go soggy)  

5. Mix into rice j ust before serving  

6. Enjoy!  

 

Sueõs Favourite Recipe 
 



Noticeboard 

Congratulations to:  

Linda and Saba on their engagement!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Welcome Back: 
 Jess is returning from 6 months Maternity Leave! After  leaving in June to have her 

beautiful baby girl, Aria, Jess is back with us from Monday 3rd December 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Study News! 

Congratualtions to : 

Desiree ð Completion of Diploma 

Linda ð Completion of Diploma 

Lisa ð Completion of Early Childhood 

Degree 

Well done everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Professional Development: 
On Saturday 24 th November staff renewed their First Aid qualification s delivered by 

TAFE Digital and held at our Pennant Hills centre .  

Thank you Levi for being such a great model for us.  

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  POLICY REVIEW 

Administration of First Aid Policy 

Aim 

The aim of Adventures Preschool is to ensure that all children and staff members are administered first aid by qualified 

first aiders in accordance with the Education and Care Services National Regulations 2011. 

Legislative Requirements 

Education and Care Services National Regulation 2018 

Education and Care Services National Law Act 2018 

National Quality Standards 2018 

Who is affected by this policy? 

Educators, Staff, Families, Children, Management 

Implementation 

At all times that the service is operating at least one educator must be in attendance and immediately available who 

holds the following: 

¶ A current approved first aid qualification 

¶ Current approved anaphylaxis training 

¶ Current approved emergency asthma training 
 

Note: An educator can hold all three of these qualifications, or individually, but educators need to be on the premises at 

all times, who hold these qualifications. The service will ensure that their rosters meet these requirements, and they 

have contingency plans in place for educators on leave or absent. The roster will show who the educators on duty are 

with the correct qualifications and training. 

The service will keep a copy of educatorsô first aid qualifications and training in the educators staff file. 

If and when first aid needs to be administered, to any child, only educators, with the above qualifications and training 

are to administer it in accordance with the Regulations. 

The Approved Provider/Nominated Supervisor will ensure that this policy is maintained and implemented at all 

times. 

Sources 

Education and Care Services National Regulation 2011 

Education and Care Services National Law Act 2010 

Guide to the National Quality Standards 

Review 

 

The policy will be reviewed annually. Review will be conducted by management, employees, parents and any interested 

parties. 

Reviewed: December 2018      Date for next review: December 2019 



Discoverers  
²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ōǳǎȅ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊŜǊǎΩ 

wƻƻƳΦ LǘΩǎ been amazing to watch the children as they 

continue developing their skills. We have seen lots of 

milestones being achieved over the last few months as 

some of our babies are now walking and some have 

begun to crawl. We will continue to encourage and praise the children as they achieve these new developments. We 

thought it would be a big challenge for the children as we get our playground renovated during spring, however, the 

Discoverers proved us wrong as they accepted the challenge happily and found other ways of keeping themselves 

engaged with various experiences and activities. Educators took this opportunity 

to transition the children ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƻŘŘƭŜǊǎΩ ǊƻƻƳΣ ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ŀǎ ƻŦǘŜƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ 

while the toddlers had their transition to the 

preschool room. We also explored the car 

park as we engaged ourselves in gross motor 

experiences and waterplay when the weather 

warmed up.  

Learning Outcome 3: Children have a strong sense of well-being.  

EYLF Practice- High expectations and equity.  

Our toddler group of children have shown a huge development in their language skills. We have been focusing on 

exposing the children to basic words that may be familiar to them such as the names of friends, family and 

educators, animal names and sounds and familiar objects. The children have been enjoying group times and are now 

able to concentrate for longer periods of time, which has helped us to add more things to our group sessions.  

As the children develop their interest in reading various books, educators have fostered their interest by 

programming for the babies to bring along their favourite book from home and share it with their peers. The 

children demonstrated a strong sense of agency as they exchange ideas, feelings and 

understanding using language and representations in play. The children enjoyed 

reading their books as they confidently stood in front of the other children and 

flipped the pages over. Some of the children recognised the familiar pictures in their 

book and got very verbal as they screamed out the names of the animals or objects 

like bus, apple and others.  

Learning Outcome 5 - Children are effective communicators 

EYLF Practice ς Responsiveness to children 

The children have particularly enjoyed listening to our audio 

ōƻƻƪǎΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ Ψ¢ƘŜ CŀǊƳŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ŜƭƭΩ ŀƴŘ ΨIƻƪŜȅ tƻƪŜȅΩΦ ¢ƘŜ 

children have been singing along and performing their own 

actions to the music. The children are becoming familiar with 

repetition, calling out the word or phrase at the end of each page as they showed 

increasing knowledge, understanding and skill in conveying meaning in at least one 

language. The children have responded well to our 18 months + part of the program. 

They have enjoyed challenging themselves in complex experiences of threading, 

hammer and peg, solving two-piece puzzle sets and associating familiarity with the 

experiences as we repeatedly programme the experiences for further cognitive and 

fine motor skills. The children use play to investigate, imagine and explore ideas as 

they persist even when they find a task difficult. 



Learning Outcome 4 ς Children are developing a range of dispositions for learning 

EYLF Practice ς Learning through play 

During the term we have celebrated several cultural and community significant days such 

as;  

¶ Daffodil Day ς supporting Cancer Council 

¶ Book week ς dressing up as or bringing in your favourite book 

¶ Jersey Day ς raising awareness for organ donation 

¶ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ς celebrating the special men in our lives   

¶ Halloween ς participating in local community events 

¶ Melbourne Cup ς making connections between environments  

 

These experiences provide the children opportunities to begin to recognise that they have 

the right to belong to many communities, as well as broadening their understanding of the 

world around them. It encourages the children to explore 

diversity, culture, heritage, background, traditions and that 

diversity presents opportunities for choice and new 

understanding.  To celebrate these events and occasions the 

children created many unique pieces of artwork using paint, 

collage materials and we even partnered with members of the 

community, as well as dressing up.  

The children showed their happiness through smiles and giggles, proudly showing off their 

classrooms to their parents and siblings during our special morning teas and encouraged 

partnerships with our families.  

Learning Outcome 2 ς Children respond to diversity with respect  

EYLF Principles ς Partnerships  

EYLF Practice ς Cultural Competence  

 

With Christmas just around the corner we have been exploring many creative elements 

to decorate our room. We have also provided a range of experiences such as Christmas 

books as well as music and movement. The children have used a range of methods to 

creative varying artworks such as finger painting, hand painting as well as feet painting. 

Most of the children thoroughly enjoy any painting or messy play experiences and are 

often back to repeat experiences.  

Learning Outcome 3 - Children become strong in their social and emotional wellbeing  

EYLF Practice - Learning Environments 

EYLF Principle ς Ongoing learning and reflective practice 

It has been lovely to watch the chƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴŎŜ 

increasing immensely. They have truly blossomed into unique and competent individuals and we look forward to 

watching their growth over the coming years through their time with Adventures.  

hƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƻǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊŜǊǎΩ ǊƻƻƳΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ 

ǘƘƻǊƻǳƎƘƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ 

ongoing partnerships for those children remaining with us for 2019, and wish our children moving up to the Toddler 

room all the best with their learning.  

Thanks for Reading! Priyanka, Keiko, Mary, and Kylie 

 



Explorers  
The year has come to an end, and what a fantastic year it 

has been. With all the children now being extremely 

comfortable with their environment and educators, we 

have seen each and every child 

develop a greater sense of 

identity and the confidence to 

lear n and grow. The Explorers have built strong relationships and 

reciprocal friendships with their educators and peers allowing 

themselves to express their emotions, needs and ideas.  

EYLF Learning Outcome 1 - Children feel safe, secure, and supported  

EYLF Practice - Intentional teaching; Responsiveness to children  

EYLF Principle ð Partnerships  

The term started off with Daffodil Da y . To celebrate Daffodil Day both 

children and educators came to school dressed in something yellow! As 

you know, Daffodil day is about raising awareness for cancer council and 

doing whatever we can do raise funds for cancer research. During group 

time educat ors had an open discussion about daffodil day and the 

importance of raising awareness to the community. The children 

understood that wearing yellow is important for people to know that itõs daffodil day.  

To welcome Spring, the children and educators pu t 

their creative caps on to come up with some ways 

that they could decorate their Classroom. The 

Explorers really enjoyed watching all the flowers grow 

as they tried to identify the different colours and 

fragrances they could see and smell. The theme was 

ôSpring in the Jungleõ. The children made different 

animals and plants that could be found in the jungle 

during Spring! The theme was a great way for the 

Explorers to work on their colour recognition as well as learn about the 

different flowers and animals,  and how they grow and survive at different 

times of the year.  

EYLF Learning Outcome 4 - Children are confident and involved learners  

EYLF Learning Outcome 5 ð Children are effective communicators  

EYLF Practice ð Responsiveness to children, Learning through play, Intentional teaching  

EYLF Principle ð High expectations and equity, Ongoing learning, and reflective practice  

 

Jersey Day! - On Friday, 31 st August, we 

celebrated Jersey day, a day that is very de ar to 

our hearts here at Adventures. Everybody came 

dressed in their favourite teams Jersey  - football, 

soccer, AFL, basketball, even netball were all 

accepted. Jersey Day is celebrated on the 1 st of 

September every year and it is a day which raises 

awareness of the importance of organ donati on.  



Another significant event that occurred this term was Fatherõs Day . To show 

how much love and appreciation we have for our Fatherõs, the children and 

educators put on a Fatherõs Day afternoon tea at Adventures. The afternoon 

consisted of a carnival t hemed atmosphere as there was a numerous amount of 

games which included wet sponge toss and twister, and photo opportunities to 

participate in. The Fathers were spoilt for choice with a vast selection of delicious 

canapes to indulge in. one of the top attr actions of the afternoon was the shark 

photo booth, as the children lined up with their Fathers to get a photo inside a 

sharkõs mouth.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you all may have noticed our room theme slowly started to change from 

Spring to something that the Explor ers really enjoyed this year. Thatõs right, it was 

time for Halloween. On Wednesday the 31 st of October, the Explorer staff and 

children came together with the Investigators and Navigators to throw a massive 

party for the fun occasion. The children and sta ff came to school dressed in their 

favourite costumes, includ ing , witches, dinosaurs, mummies, skeletons, 

superheroes, and more. We celebrated the day in the front 

carpark which had loads of different activities set up for the 

morning. The activities included pumpkin toss, slimy spaghetti trough, face 

painting and witc h potion making . The children had a Halloween inspired 

morning tea, which included bat fruit and vegetables, vegemite fingers and 

ghostly yoghurt. The Explorers showed off all their fancy costumes as they 

walked down the cat walk in style while being cheer ed on by all their peers.  

 

 

 

Australians enjoy this event as a long held tradition every November. The 

Explorers and their educators came to school with fancy hair clips, coloured 

bows, pretty flowers and gorgeous fascinators, as they joined in the  

Melbourne Cup festivities.  The children read books a nd did colouring in 

and drawings that were Melbourne Cup inspired.  (We were all very happy 

for Hayley who managed to win the staff sweep in her first year at 

Adventures!)  


